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MEETINGS 
 
CAPT or sub-members of CAPT met thirty-five times during the year. In addition to 
regularly scheduled meetings, these meetings included: 

 
�x numerous meetings with President Glotzbach, Dean of Faculty and Vice President for 

Academic Affairs Beau Breslin, and Associate Dean of Faculty for Personnel, 
Development and Diversity Paty Rubio on a variety of personnel and procedural 
matters. 

 
�x informational meetings with new tenure-track faculty, faculty appointed to their 

second three-year terms, candidates for promotion, and next year’s candidates for 
tenure. Chairs of departments were also invited to these meetings. The CAPT Chair 
met separately with candidates and chairs unable to attend the scheduled meetings.  

 
�x the CAPT Chair’s designee meeting with the Academic Affairs Committee of the 

Board of Trustees in February to report and discuss tenure recommendations and the 
CAPT Chair meeting again with this committee in May to report and discuss 
promotion recommendations. 

 
�x two meetings of the Committee on Committees. 

 
�x the CAPT Chair meeting individually with several department chairs and candidates 

for tenure and promotion to discuss CAPT processes and personnel matters. 
 

�x the CAPT Chair meeting with members of TRB several times to discuss Faculty 
Handbook language. 

 
�x meetings with Department Chairs and Program Directors, non-tenure track faculty, 

pre-tenured faculty, and tenured faculty to discuss the current Faculty Handbook 





OTHER BUSINESS 
 

CAPT undertook several initiatives regarding the process of internal letter writing.  
These included:  
 
1) distributing guidelines to a candidate’s departmental colleagues and chair detailing 

how the internal letters could address the Faculty Handbook language voted into the 
handbook by the faculty in Spring 2014 regarding evidence of criteria for teaching, 
 

2) presenting a motion to the faculty regarding a candidate’s access to internal and 
external letters after CAPT makes its recommendation to the administration - the 
motion passed, 

 
3) starting a conversation on what faculty ranks should write letters of evaluation for a 

candidate and in what form should department letters be presented to CAPT 
(individual, departmental, or some combination) - based on department feedback, 
CAPT decided not to suggest a change at this time. 

 
CAPT would like to thank the faculty for productive and extremely helpful discussions 
during this process. 
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